## B.T.C. PUBLIC SCHOOL PUTHENCRUZ School Annual Report 2017-18

Our beloved Patron & President of the occasion, His Beatitude Dr. Baselius Thomas Ist, Catholicose, our respected chief guest Dr. Tiji. Zachariah, Principal BPC College Piravom, Our manager in charge V. Rev.C.K. Saju Cor-Episcopa, PTA president, Rev. Fr. Shibu Cherian, manager Rev.Sr. Yohanna, the Principal of MAMHSS Sri Tom C. Abraham, our Director Sri. M.V.Cherian, Principal Rev.Sr. Saino, Rev. Sisters, members of the school management council, PTA executive committee, our esteemed parents, my colleagues, student leaders and dear students, I have immense pleasure to present before you the annual school report for the academic year 2017-18.

Our school, BTC Public School started as a sister concern of MAMHSS Puthencruz under St. Mary's Charitable Trust and is managed by the Rev. Sisters of St. Mary's Convent Puthencruz. The school was opened in June 2004 under the patronage of our Catholicose HB. Dr. Baselius Thomas I<sup>st</sup>. The school had a humble beginning with 130 students and 8 teachers. We have achieved tremendous progress during the last 13 years. At present we have more than 1100 students and 64 members of staff on the roll. In addition to this we have already completed admissions to the 4 divisions of next year's LKG batch.

**Academics :-** This year the school reopened on 1<sup>st</sup> June 2017. Our school is affiliated to CBSE NewDelhi and follows the curriculam designed by the NCERT. We have already presented seven batches of 10<sup>th</sup> class students for the CBSE Exams conducted since 2011. I am very happy to inform you that in all these years 100% of our students passed the Board exams with distinctions. In the last 10<sup>th</sup> class Board Exam conducted in March 2017, 25 of our students secured A1 grades in all the subjects and received Merit Certificates from the CBSE for their outstanding performance and the rest of them got distinctions. I am indeed happy to add that all the students appeared in the exam, scored A1 Grades in both English and Malayalam languages. We have received an award from the MLA of Kunnathunadu Constituency, Sri. V.P. Sajeendran for achieving 100% pass in the

10<sup>th</sup> class examination. I take this opportunity to thank all our teachers, parents and students for this excellent performance.

In addition to the academic subjects we give special training in sports, games, painting, drawing, music and dance. We also provide free training in Karate to both boys and girls studying in class VI to Class IX

Infrastructure and other facilities: The school has all the necessary infrastructural facilities needed for a full fledged secondary school. We have well equipped labs for Science, Mathematics, English language and Computer, 3 digital class rooms and a well furnished library. A new two storied Nursery block and auditorium at an estimated cost of Rs. 4 crores is under construction. When completed we are going to get additional 20 class rooms and a spacious auditorium.

**PTA and Student council:** - Our school has an active PTA. Rev. Fr. Shibu Cherian is our elected PTA President for this academic year and he is supported by a 20 Member Executive Committee. We have an elected Student Council. Master Arnold Alias and Kumari Parvathy T. Saji act as Head Boy and Head girl respectively. Counselling and awareness classes are organized for both students and parents

**School Clubs and Activities:-** Various school clubs associated with Science, Mathematics, Social science, Literary, Environment and Health are functioning in the school. Our school magazine 'Baselian Herald' is published every year under the Literary club. We have conducted the school exhibition on December 16<sup>th</sup> with the active participation of these clubs. A study tour to Kodaikkanal, Madurai, Cumbum and Theni was organized for the senior students in the month of November.

**Festivals and celebrations:-** This year we have celebrated Onam, Christmas and other National Festivals with colourful activities and competitions. The school youth festival was held on 26<sup>th</sup> and 27<sup>th</sup> of July, Kids Fest for the KG students on 27<sup>th</sup> and 28<sup>th</sup> October and the Sports meet on 17<sup>th</sup> of November.

**Sports Activities:-** During this academic year our students performed extremely well in the field of sports. A total of 87 students participated in the Sahodaya Athletic and Games competitions. Our school has won the overall 5<sup>th</sup> position among the 106 CBSE schools participated in the Central Kerala Sahodaya Athletic competitions held at Carmel Public School Vazhakkulam. Our students gathered 2 gold, 6 silver and 13 bronze medals. Our Kiddies girls obtained overall champion ship. Kumari Haizel Ann George was selected as individual champion in the Kiddies Section. Master Basil Jacob won First prize in Long Jump.

Our Junior and Senior Foot Ball teams performed well in the Sahodaya Foot Ball competitions held at Viswajyothi Public School Angamali and St. Mary's Public School Nagapuzha respectively. Our school team participated in the Reliance Youth Foot Ball competition and reached up to the semifinal. Our school Captian Master Arnold Alias was chosen as the best footballer and was selected to play in the I-League. Our girl students participated in the Sahodya Throw Ball competition held at St. Mary's Public School Thuruthippilly.

I take this opportunity to thank and congratulate our Physical Education teacher Sri. Saifu Rahuman for his dedicated effort in coaching our students for all these competitions.

Sahodya Youth Festival:- A group of 64 students participated in the Sahodya Youth Festival conducted at different venues at Co- operative Public School Thodupuzha, Carmel Public School, Vazhakkulam and St. Xaviers Public School Pothanikkadu. Our students performed extremely well in the various cultural events and scored a total of 139 points. Kumari Shalu Jose of class X won the first prize in Malayalam story writing and participated in the State Sahodya Youth festival

**Scholarship Exams:-** This year a total of 537 students belonging to nursery and primary classes appeared for the PCM Scholar ship exam. 217 students from class VI to X participated in the Sahodaya Scholar ship exam, whose results are awaited. I am happy to inform you that for the last four consecutive years we have received the 'Topper School Award" from PCM for the excellent performance and participation of our students

**Provision of news papers:-** In order to encourage the reading habit of students, the school made arrangement to supply 'The Deccan Chronicle' newspaper to the students at subsidized rates. More than three hundred students are availing this facility. Our school is also a part of 'Malayala Manorama Vayanakalari'

**Prizes and Endowments:-** To encourage our students in their pursuit for scholastic excellence the school awards proficiency prizes to the best of students selected from each class and also special prizes to all the students of class 10 who scored A1 Grade in all subjects and distinction in the 10<sup>th</sup> class Board Examination. Prizes and certificates are also given to students for their performance in Sports, Youth Festivals and other extracurricular activities

An Endowment constituted in memory of Late A.I. Ouseph sir, our former Principal is awarded to the student for the excellent performance in Social science. This year it is awarded to Kumari Alveena Joseph of class 10.

Before concluding this report I would like to express my profound gratitude to our beloved Patron and Catholicose H.B Dr. Baselius Thomas 1<sup>st</sup>, Our manager in charge V.Rev.C.K. Saju Cor-Episcopa, manager Rev. Sr. Yohanna, Director M.V. Cherian, Principal Rev. Sr. Saino, Rev. sisters of St. Mary's Convent, our PTA President Rev. Fr. Shibu Cherian, members of the PTA Executive Committee and the school management committe, our dedicated team of teachers and other members of staff and our esteemed parents for their whole hearted support and co-operation rendered to me.

Let us thank God Almighty for the abundance of blessings showered on us and let us pray for His guidance in all our future endeavours.

Thank you,

Senior Principal